From: DPE PS Industry Assessments Mailbox
To: Sheelagh Laguna

Subject: FW: Objection - BINGO Expansions
Date: Thursday, 11 August 2022 8:35:46 AM

Kind regards,

Patrick Copas

Senior Environmental Assessment Officer
Industry Assessments

Department of Planning and Environment

T (02) 9274 6273 E patrick.copas@planning.nsw.gov.au

From: Joanne [

Sent: Wednesday, 10 August 2022 5:20 PM
To: DPE PS Industry Assessments Mailbox <Industry.Assessments@planning.nsw.gov.au>
Subject: Objection - BINGO Expansions

To Whom it May Concern,

| object to the Expansions proposed to BINGO on these grounds.

My health is already suffering because of the current stench in the form of H2S and
am worried that the expansion will aggravate my asthma even further. Already
waking in the early hours of the morning having to use my Symbicort medication has
become increasingly unbearable.

The amount of the proposed increase in material going into landfill is unclear. As a
local resident, this is a grey area. BINGO need to clarify this.

The current flares to remove the stench have not been working and BINGO are in
the process of installing permanent flares. BINGO have promised fixes before this.
There is no guarantee that the current permanent fixtures will work as they are still
installing them. BINGO have told us that it will be happening this month with loud
drilling, odour control in the way of a perfume release and special curtained barriers,
helping to control the stench.

This expansive development was granted more than 10 years ago. How can what
was approved ten years ago be appropriate for today's current concern with Climate
Change? We are living in a totally new era.

The current noise assessments and odour assessments carried out thus far do not
appear to be accurate. In the new expansion, a small increase in the air quality has
been estimated as being within the average range, but how can this be acceptable
when it's already exceeding the national standard. My health is at risk here.
Scientific research has found that there is no safe level of PM2.5 which is linked to
heart disease, cancer, lung issues as well as evidence that it may be linked to
diabetes, depression and dementia.

Please consider my objection.
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Kind regards

Joanne Gilmour

[l Alicante Street
Minchinbury NSW 2770





